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	Union Station Master Plan Vision Board Viewing

Yesterday, I joined Mayor and Metro Board Chairman Antonio Villaraigosa along with Metro Directors José Huizar and Richard Katz in welcoming the six short-listed teams for the Union Station Master Plan at a Vision Board Viewing event. As part of the procurement process, the short-listed teams were asked to develop a Vision Board showing a high-concept vision of Union Station in the year 2050. The Vision Boards are not part of the formal evaluation process for the Union Station Master Plan but rather intended to spark imagination and excitement about the site as a regional transportation hub. It was standing-room only in the old-ticketing area of the station. Staff will bring a recommendation for the Master Plan consultant team to the Board on June 28, 2012. The Vision Boards are posted on the Metro website and are also on The Source. 
 http://www.metro.net/projects/LA-union-station/
http://thesource.metro.net/
Major Media Outlets Cover Today’s Board Meeting

About a dozen major media outlets covered today’s Board meeting including Channels 2,4, 5, 7, 9, Fox News, and Telemundo, Los Angeles Times, Daily News, KNX, KFI and KABC radio and others. Most were here for the Westside Subway discussion. After the Board voted, Metro’s seismic and tunneling experts spoke to reporters and underscored that due to earthquake risk it was not safe to build stations on Santa Monica Boulevard, above or below ground, nor tunnel along Santa Monica Boulevard. They also assured reporters that it was safe to tunnel under Beverly Hills High School.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Construction Notice
Fully Street Closure for Girder Installation 

As part of the reconstruction of the northern half of the Sunset Bridge and in preparation for the construction of the roadway, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project, the contractor will install girders on the bridge during five nights beginning Monday, April 30, 2012. This activity will require closures of the I-405 freeway, along Sunset Boulevard and Sepulveda Boulevard. The following closures have been scheduled: southbound I-405 between the Church Lane, southbound on-ramp and Wilshire Boulevard from April 30, 2012 to May 1, 2012 from 12:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m., northbound I-405 between Montana Avenue and Moraga Drive ramps from May 2, 2012 to May 3, 2012 from 12:00 a.m. to 5:00 a.m., Sepulveda Boulevard between Montana Avenue and Church Lane from May 4, 2012 from 10:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., and Sunset Boulevard between Barrington Avenue and Veteran Avenue from April 30, 2012 to May 4, 2012 from 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. To view the complete construction notice, please click here. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120426_I-405_Construction_Notice.pdf
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